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VILLAGE GREEN
At our Annual Parish Meeting in May, parishioners requested that the Parish Council assess the requirements of the Village green, as it was noted that the number of weeds had increased and the grass was looking in poor condition.

In response to this the Council commissioned Bourne Amenity to carry out some treatments and we are now seeing a small improvement, although the dry conditions have not assisted. Bourne’s carried out scarification and aeration during the late summer and also applied a weed killer and fertiliser. This will hopefully have the effect of alleviating the compaction of the soil, allowing more air to the roots of the existing grass, therefore aiding its growth, and has killed some of the broad leaf weeds which were invading.

It is hoped that a further weed kill and nutritive treatment will be applied before the winter sets in, which will help to kill off the rest of the weeds and enable better growth of the grass next season.

Further  assessment and treatments will take place in t he spring , so that hopefully next year we will start to see some improvements to the condition of the grass.

TREEWORKS
Some tree work took place during September to remove decaying branches from some of the limes around the green and prune back some of the growth from other trees on the green and Fromandez drive, Unfortunately it was necessary to remove the large Ash tree on Fromandez drive as it had a split trunk and was showing some signs of future decay. However this has now left more room for the other trees on the green area to spread out and grow.

AIR TRAFFIC NOISE MONITORING

Future to the talk of widening the swathe of incoming flights at Gatwick the Parish Council were offered the opportunity of hiring a noise monitor for a week  at a small cost , in order to provide a base line of aircraft noise over the village.

The monitor was kindly housed in an appropriate place by one of our parishioners for one week during September and the council are now awaiting the results of the recording which will be kept fir use if any problems occur in the future which may require evidence of noise levels experienced.
STREET CRUIZER BUS
The council have recently been approached by the organisers of the street cruizer bus to ask if they would agree to the bus coming to Horsmonden on a more regular basis, following requests from those parishioners using the bus during the recent summer period.

The Parish Council have agreed to trial having the bus on a weekly basis with effect from the end of October up until Christmas, assuming the buses availability for weekly use by the village .The Council will reconsider the matter before the end of the trial period to see whether it is viable to continue the service at this regularity, based on costs and recorded usage.
So please look out for more information about the times and start date of this service spread the word to those villagers with children who may not yet be aware of the bus.

EXTERNAL AUDIT
The Parish Council’s external audit for 2015/16 was undertaken by PKF Littlejohn LLP and was returned to the council as correct and in order, over the summer.

If anyone wishes to see a copy of teh end of year audit or parish council accounts, please contact the clerk for this.

PARISH COUNICL WEBSITE

The Parish Council are hoping to activate their new website over the coming month and this will have a wide range of local information available for your use, as well as links to other useful sites and information.

The Parish Council would like to thank Shaun Speirs for all of his help and dedication over the past years   for writing and keeping up to date the current site, which has served the parish council very well and provided interesting and useful information for the parish, during this time.

Please look out for the adverts around the village and in parish news next time, informing you of the website changeover.
FORTH COMING MEETING DATES
Parish Council Meeting – Monday 7th November
Planning Meeting – Tuesday 22nd November
Parish Council meeting – Monday 5th December

Finance  Meeting –Monday 12th December
Please feel free to contact the clerk, as below.

Lucy Noakes (clerk) on (01892) 724989

Clerk to Horsmonden Parish Council

Telephone: 
01892 724989

E-mail: 

clerk@horsmonden-pc.gov.uk

USEFUL CONTACT NUMBERS:
Kent Highways services 03000 418181
Tunbridge wells Borough Council 01892 526121

Environment Agency 24 hour Flood line:08459881188
PCSO Jenkins - 079769584279
PC Moody 07800 6753434
Non emergency Police line – 101

Emergencies only  - 999
UK Power net works – Power cut -0800 31 63 105 on a landline or 0333 32 32 105 (if calling from a mobile)

